MOUNTAIN SHADOWS HOA BOARD MEETING MINUTES—APRIL 17, 2015

[bookmark: _GoBack]CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 9:08 AM at the HOA Office of Mountain Shadows, 2000 Golf Club Drive, Palm Springs, CA 92264.
IN ATTENDANCE:  Board Members:  Wanda Elmore, Bill Oakland, Stone Fetterly, Judy Eaton, John Glatz, Celia Hart, Ed Maiuro, Dick Ressler, and Office Manager:  JoAnn Williams.  Bob Stolhand was not in attendance.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes of the February 20, 2015 were reviewed and approved as presented.
HOMEOWNERS FORUM:  Owner Roger Purfeerst was in attendance.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Treasurer:  Stone advised that we have three CD’s coming due this year: June, September, and December.  He will research the best place to reinvest these funds.  The PWB reserve account is not an interest bearing account; therefore we may want to consider transferring some monies from there for the sake of interest, albeit minimal.  Also this account could be tapped for painting costs.
Regarding March financial statement:  Salaries are higher due to fourth employee who is working on paint preparations; a journal entry will convert these costs to a reserve item when appropriate.  The water costs have recouped about $2,000 from the last meeting and should continue to improve in light of the drought restrictions.  Electricity shows higher because two bills were paid in March.  Workers compensation insurance experienced the same.

Adjourned to executive session:  9:18 AM.  
Returned to open session at 9:40 AM.
 
Landscape:  John reported that the leaning tree on Arroyo has now been removed and replaced with a Palo Verde tree. 
Andres from Genuine Landscaping joined the meeting to discuss our drought water use.  We are currently watering the lawns once per day; the mowing as a result has slowed to every 1 ½ to 2 weeks.  Andres presented ideas on converting the beds around the office and pavilion to desert scape.  Rocks of varying sizes are an option but bark is not suitable to this area.  A copy of his proposal is available in the office. 
John has a landscape architect friend with whom he’ll meet for ideas.  He and Andres will put together a plan meeting current water conservation requirements by the end of May.  
Andres pointed out that the trees in the lawn areas will suffer with the water cutbacks.  He and John will look into tree watering bags as a solution.  When the current seasonal flowers have died back (probably the end of May), they will not be replaced by summer flowers.  The ground will be left bare and the water turned off in those areas.
The ongoing landscape project in front of the complex will be completed this weekend.  All costs associated with that project have been paid.
Security:  Dick reported that he has asked for information from Desert Protection three times without response.  Only one incident has been reported:  someone sleeping in the men’s room.  Security is now checking the restrooms at night.

Insurance:  Celia advised that no claims have been reported nor are there any pending.  A copy of the insurance report by policy is available in the office.

Pools:  Judy has not been able to inspect the pools but Bob Smith is handling that.  He is checking the pools daily and removing broken furniture.  We will delay additional furniture repairs until the season begins this fall.  Judy is still searching for new small tables; when they are purchased they will be labeled for Mountain Shadows.  All pool issues noted in February have been addressed with our pool contractor.  It was noted that the spa hand rail has not been repainted.  Judy will confirm that all pool heaters have been turned off.  
The fountain is currently turned off and will remain off for now due to watering constraints.  Although it is a recirculating fountain, there are spray and evaporation concerns.
 
Buildings and Architectural:  Ed advised that he toured the complex with William to determine what repairs needed to be done prior to painting.  The most extensive repairs are complete or have been started.  The painting project will be discussed in Old Business.
All water pressure regulators that were above the required standard have been replaced.

Streets:  Bob was not present at the meeting.  There is no report.

OLD BUSINESS:
a)  Building Painting Bids:  Ed presented his painting proposal.  He, Dick, John, and Bill met with each of the four contractors who presented bids.  Each is properly licensed and insured.  Ed recommends using Advanced Painting and Wood Repair.  This is a local firm whose business is condominium complexes.  JoAnn is familiar with their work and recommends them as well.  Three options are to:  1) not paint at all; 2) commence work on May 1, 2015; 3) commence work on September 1, 2015.  We would stay with the same color scheme (bone for buildings, sand for trim); it will look slightly different due to the fading that has occurred over the years.  The Board concurred that painting now is the prudent option as preventative maintenance to avoid further deterioration.  It was moved and seconded to accept the recommended contractor and per the bid presented commence work the day after Labor Day (September 8, 2015).  This will allow time for the necessary repairs to be completed.  The painting project will take approximately 26 weeks.  The Board voted (5 yea, 3 nay) to proceed.  It will be determined where in the complex to begin when the contract is finalized.  Ed and Dick will meet with the contractor next week.  A copy of the painting proposal is available in the office for review.
The Board reviewed the proposed letter that will be sent to Owners who need to address pre-painting work that needs to be done on altered back patio cover framework.  It is the Owners’ responsibility to have it paint ready.  The letters will go out now per the list prepared by Ed.  Owners must complete repairs by June 30 or will be charged for HOA to do the repairs.

b) Water Pressure Regulators:  All regulators needing replacement have been replaced.

c) Action Items Worksheet:   Copies of February’s worksheet were distributed to the Board.  It will be updated and sent to the Board with this meeting’s minutes.

d) Security:  Since we are not getting a response from Desert Protection, it was moved, seconded, and unanimously approved that we change security service contractors by the end of June.  This will give Dick an opportunity to interview the contractors from whom we have bids.  He will email his contractor recommendation to the Board as soon as possible for a July 1st start date.  The camera security system will be discussed at the next board meeting.


NEW BUSINESS:
a)  Liens and Foreclosures:  There were no liens to discuss.

b) Replacement of Windows hit by Golf Balls:   After a discussion of the issue, it was moved, seconded, and unanimously agreed to the following:  When a window is broken by a golf ball, if the Owner chooses to replace it with regular glass, it is 100% the Owner’s responsibility.  If non-breakable glass is used, the HOA will pay up to $150.00 on a one-time only basis toward replacement.  The Owner is responsible for getting the work done.  This policy goes into effect for any loss occurring after April 17, 2015.

c) Articles for Annual Newsletter:  All articles need to be submitted to JoAnn by May 15; the newsletter will go out with the annual mailing on May 30.  In addition to the President’s letter and Stone’s Treasurer’s report, articles will be submitted on pools (Judy), water/DWA (John), painting (Ed), recycling (Celia), insurance (Celia) and security (Dick).

d) Budget for Fiscal Year 2016:  The Board reviewed the larger line items of the operating budget.  Overall the budget looks good.  Three items will be changed:  Accounting as fees changed at the beginning of 2015 and Worker’s Compensation Insurance as the policy will renew in May for a higher, but as yet unknown, premium.  Additionally EPLI insurance coverage will be added.

e) Master Plan for Water Restrictions re:  Landscaping:  This was previously covered by Andres of Genuine Landscaping and John Glatz.

f) Major structural changes to insides of units (taking out walls, etc.):  Ed advised that we do allow renovations of units.  An Owner is now requesting removal of an interior living room wall.  The Board agreed that with submission of an approved building permit, the Board will consider the request.  This will assure that a structural engineer has been involved.

g) The Essentials of Community Association Voluntary Leadership:  Celia presented summary of April 8, 2015 seminar.  The seminar represented HOA attorneys, management groups and Board members.  It provided a general update on HOA law, CC&R’s, Rules and Regulations, Board responsibilities, Alternate Dispute Resolutions, insurance, and budget and finance.

The open session meeting was adjourned to executive session at 12:50 PM.
Our next Board Meeting will be on June 19, 2015. The Executive Session will begin at 9:00 AM at the HOA Office of Mountain Shadows, 2000 Golf Club Drive, Palm Springs, CA 92264.  The Open Session will immediately follow.

Respectfully submitted,

Celia Hart, Secretary
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